
Board Report 

April 2019 

 

Attendance 
 

LES DHS Total 
Last 30 Days 95.38% 93.54% 94.59%     

YTD (4/18/19) 94.96% 92.88% 94.07%     

2017 
   

Through Month 
8 

95.76% 92.70% 94.48% 

 

We had a district wide March Madness attendance challenge that was won by the 7th grade. 

Our enrollment as of 4/19/19 is 848 students 

 

Transportation 

We had 12 field trips and 24 extracurricular trips in the month of March. 

12 of these trips were able to utilize the van. 

Bus 4 had a major engine issue on the 6th grade Field Trip to Frankfort.  We are trying to determine if 
and how to get it fixed. 

We have hired another substitute bus driver – Jennifer Prejean. 

 

Maintenance 

We purchased a Gator for the maintenance department.  This will help with snow removal and salting of 
our facilities.  We will also be able to utilize this in taking care of our ball fields. 

We are working with Geotechnology Services on the environmental study on the 320 Clay St. property. 

A kickoff meeting with Energy Optimizers, USA occurred on April 17th to discuss timelines and other 
items for the GESC.  They intend to start on May 28th if possible. 

The summer cleaning schedule is being coordinated with all summer activities. 

Rope lighting at DHS should be fixed by the end of the month. 

We are getting bids on replacing the cafeteria floor at DHS with rubber flooring that will match the front 
hallway and art classroom.   



 

 


